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This year the editors again produced six editions of The Chain Letter. 

Members were again given the option of receiving the Chain Letter electronically or to pay 
an extra $10.00 to receive a printed copy. As from the start of 2019 the newsletter will only
be available electronically. This new initiative along with the club’s healthy financial 
position has allowed the CTA to reduce members subscriptions for 2019.

Thanks again to Gus King for loading the latest newsletters on the website and for 
advising members when available. Both Gus and Christine do a fantastic job in 
maintaining the membership data base. The membership data base is used to notify 
members of the latest edition of the newsletter via email broadcasts. Their contribution is 
greatly appreciated by the Editorial team..

This year we have had a reasonably good contribution from members with a variety of 
articles covering the club’s main events and activities, as well as member’s overseas 
adventures. We have greatly appreciated the club’s photographers who have furnished us 
with some great photos during the year. It is really important for members to continue 
contributing cycling articles to The Chain Letter, whether it is on a recent tour that you 
have completed or tips on cycling in general, any information is always gratefully received. 
Please let us know what you would like in your newsletter!
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